Addingham Parish Council - Meeting 20/07/2022

Matters Arising - report for information

- Members of the Environment group have weeded the new hedgerow at the bowling club.
- The custodian for the defibrillators in the village is waiting for stock in order that installation can get underway at Low Mill.
- Fire extinguisher annual safety check has been completed at the Pavilion and Hub.
- Keighley Tree Services have removed the deceased Ash tree at the Nature Reserve and severed Ivy from a number of large trees near the entrance and on the Stamp Hill allotment site.
- BMDC has confirmed that the bin on Bark Lane by the entrance to the iron bridge will be
 emptied more frequently during the summer. A second bin has be installed at the location
 to deal with increased demand.
- List of Road signs requiring attention sent to District cllrs for onward pressure to officers and department heads.
- Annual Return for Hoffman Wood Charitable Trust, completed and sent to Charities commission by the Clerk 28th June 2022.
- Following an inspection by the Clerk and reports from residents, the condition of the car park on Main Street has been reported to the Parking Services Manager at BMDC.
- The 2 benches for the Mem Hall park have been ordered and will be delivered ready for installation during August.
- The Clerk has received a communication from solicitors dealing with the Land Registry entry of the Cricket Club Lease. The execution clause has not been accepted and will be redrafted, ready for Parish Council approval and signature in the Autumn.
- The yellow lines outside the library have been completed.

Ongoing Issues:

- Water escaping from blocked drain/gully on Southfield Road and causing a hazard was reported in December. Clerk chased for an update monthly (latest chase June 2022) but no update is available.
 Ref CR419651-1004874032 & CR434295-1004953187
- Water escaping onto the highway on Skipton Road, above Heathness Road and causing a hazard. Work
 has taken place by BMDC and Yorkshire Water to repair damaged sections of pipe. The holes are filled
 and the road will be considered for resurfacing along with others in the district. BMDC have informed
 the PC that this is not urgent at this site.

 Ref FLC-1004890895